
 

October 12, 2023 

Dawn M. Pinnock 

Commissioner 

NYC Department of Citywide Administrative Services 

 

 This letter serves to follow up on the letter issued by Bronx Community Board 6 on May 7, 2018, 

to DCAS Commissioner Lisette Camilo. The Board’s 2018 letter commented on DCAS’s January 2018 

proposal to redesign the rear empty lot of 1932 Arthur Avenue. The empty lot, facing Belmont Avenue, is 

currently underutilized and its physical condition has deteriorated dramatically since 2018. DCAS 

presented the Community Board with two options for how to utilize the lot, both proposals included 

parking spaces and a planted area. Bronx Community Board 6 reviewed the two proposals and voted 

against both on April 11, 2018. The subsequent letter asked that DCAS allow for the land to be converted 

to public use and proposed an RFEI or RFP to find viable alternative uses. Bronx Community Board 6 

never received a response to this letter. 

 

 Despite Bronx Community Board 6’s objection, it is our understanding that DCAS handed over 

use of the lot to NYPD, which is now parking no more than eight vehicles on the land. The Board is not 

aware of NYPD taking any action to maintain the lot, which is now overgrown with weeds and small 

trees, and littered with trash. The Board suspects the empty lot is contributing to rodent issues on Belmont 

Avenue, as that block of Belmont has had 23 complaints of rodent sightings in the past 3 years. There 

have also been five 311 complaints requesting cleaning of this empty lot. Bronx Community Board 6 sees 

the choice to hand over this lot to NYPD as an affront to our community – DCAS asked the community’s 

opinion on the best use of public space and then ignored the feedback received. Before DCAS handed 

over the lot to NYPD, it was in far better physical condition. 

 

 Bronx Community Board 6 asks that DCAS revisit the use of this lot, with the community’s 

interest in mind. NYPD has shown they are not willing to maintain the lot, and we believe that it would 

better serve the community under the control of another city agency. We ask that DCAS allow for the 

transfer of the lot to another agency so that an RFEI or RFP can be issued for a new use for this space. 

 

Regards, 

 

 
Evonne Capers 

Chair, Bronx Community Board 6   

 

CC: NYC Council Member Oswald Feliz 





 


